
 

 

The minutes of the Fairmont City Council meeting held on Monday, September 25, 2017 at the 
City Hall Council Chambers. 
 
Mayor Deborah Foster called the meeting to order at 5:30 p.m.   
 
Mayor Deborah Foster, Council Members Ruth Cyphers, Tom Hawkins and Wayne Hasek were 
present.  Council Members Bruce Peters and Jim Zarling were absent.  Also in attendance:  City 
Administrator Mike Humpal, Public Works Director/City Engineer Troy Nemmers, Finance 
Director Paul Hoye, City Attorney Elizabeth W. Bloomquist, City Clerk Patricia Monsen and 
Chief of Police Mike Hunter.   
 
It was moved by Council Member Hawkins to approve the agenda as presented.  Council 
Member Hasek seconded the motion and the motion carried.  
 
It was moved by Council Member Hasek, seconded by Council Member Cyphers and carried to 
approve the minutes of the regular City Council meeting of September 11, 2017. 
 
Council Member Hasek made a motion to authorize the Chief of Police and City Administrator 
to sign the Joint Powers Agreement with the Minnesota Valley Drug Task Force.  Council 
Member Hawkins seconded the motion and the motion carried. 
 
The Fairmont Police Department will be moving forward with implementing the department’s 
body camera program.  Chief Hunter explained as part of the process, Minnesota Statues requires 
an opportunity for public input.  An on-line survey is available for public input on the Police 
Department’s web page.  There will also be an opportunity for the public to speak during open 
discussion at the October 9, 2017 City Council meeting.  
 
Council Member Hawkins made a motion to approve the payment of the September, 2017 bills 
in the amount of $1,085,671.11.  Council Member Hasek seconded the motion and the motion 
carried. 
 
A motion was made by Council Member Cyphers, seconded by Council Member Hawkins and 
carried to adjourn the meeting at 5:39 p.m. 
 
 
 
        ______________________________ 
        Deborah J. Foster   
ATTEST:       Mayor  
 
__________________________ 
Patricia J. Monsen, City Clerk 


